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MEMO  
TO:  County Court 

FROM: Will Van Vactor, Director 

DATE: October 28, 2021 

RE: Summary of Goal 5 Aggregate and Mineral Sites in Crook County 

__________________________________________________________________ 

At the October 21, 2021, public hearing on Knife River’s request to amend the County’s 
comprehensive plan to add certain property to the County’s inventory of significant aggregate 
sites (217-21-000436), the Court asked staff to provide additional information regarding the 
County’s current inventory of significant aggregate sites. This memorandum provides a brief 
overview of the information we were able to gather over the last week. 

Attached is a draft spreadsheet listing active mining operations according to DOGAMI (Exhibit 
A). Since the spreadsheet only lists active operations, it is possible there are additional sites on 
the County’s inventory that are not currently operating (for example they may have closed, or 
they may not yet be operating). The data necessary to provide a complete list of approved sites 
and corresponding designations is time intensive to track down, so information for all sites has 
not yet been gathered. Staff’s intent with this spreadsheet is to identify the site name, location, 
operator, ordinance number, inventory designation (3A, 3B, or 3C), and related impact area. 

Pursuant to Ordinance 43 (dated December 14, 1990), the County had no known 3B sites.  In 
1991, the County adopted Ordinance No. 51, which replaced Ordinance 43. Of note, Ordinance 
51 designated a number of then existing sites as 3A sites (which are sites determined to be of 
such importance relative to conflicting use that the resource site should be protected). Since 
that time, additional sites have been added to the comprehensive plan through post-
acknowledgment plan amendments (often referred to as PAPAs), like what Knife River is 
requesting in this case. Those subsequent plan amendments appear, based on the staff review 
described above, to have all been designated in the comprehensive plan as 3C sites (which are 
sites where the resource use and conflicting use are balanced but in a limited way so as to 
protect the resource site to a desired extent). Staff notes that it appears the Hegele site was 
originally added to the inventory in the 2000s as a 3B site, but that in 2015 it was re-
designated as a 3C site.  

Lastly, each PAPA is considered on a case-by-case basis. Thus, staff is not implying with this 
memorandum that because the County does not currently have a site designated as 3B site, 
that it cannot do so now or in the future. For the specific request at hand, the ultimate decision 
will result from your ESEE analysis as it applies to the subject property and surrounding area.  
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